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ASH TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES

May 16, 2017
7:00 p.m.

The Ash Township Planning Commission meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Chairman Smith. 

Members present: Eric Smith, Sid Stumpmier, Darrell Mossburg, Don Kecskes, 
Robin Carmack and Jim Booth. 
Absent members: Eric Blaz, Bob Lowry, and Jan Langton.   
Others present: Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Adam Young – Township Planner, 
 and 11 citizens.
Motion #435 Meeting Minutes Approval.

Motion by Booth supported by Smith to approve the Ash Township Planning Commission Meeting Minutes of April 18, 2017 as presented.   Voice vote taken.       Motion carried.

Motion #436 Agenda Approval.

Motion by Booth supported by Kecskes to approve the agenda as presented.       
Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.
Old Business
A. Medical Marihuana sample ordinances.
The planning commission received several Medical Marihuana ordinance to review and discuss. The commission members and Planner Young had a brief discussion and several issues were commented on including does the Twp want any of the uses outlined in the Public Act in Ash Twp? Does the Twp Board want them to proceed with ordinance development? Who polices the uses if the Twp opts in? What kind of tax revenue comes from the uses? And what kind of building codes will commercial operations need to follow? Most questions were not answered at this preliminary stage. The planning commission is looking for direction from the Twp Board on how to proceed. No motions were offered. 
New Business

A. A Public Hearing for Parcels #5801-013-017-20 and 5801-013-017-30 , 2.32 acre parcels of vacant land on Telegraph Road in Carleton, MI 48117, owned by Richard Cabala who has authorized applicant Philip LaFountain to request a rezoning from AG, Agricultural to C-3, Heavy Commercial, for a proposed auction house and online sales of antiques.  

Motion #437 To Open Public Hearing.

Motion by Stumpmier supported by Mossburg to open the Public Hearing for parcels # 5801-013-017-20 and 5801-013-017-30 and the requested rezoning from Ag to C-3.       

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.
Chairman Smith began the discussion by asking Planner Young to review the rezoning request for the commission. In Wade Trim’s letter dated 5/10/17 to the Planning Commission members, the planner, in consideration of the requirements of the Ash Township Zoning Ordinance and sound planning principles, reviewed the rezoning request and shared his comments with the commission. Planner Young noted that prior to making a decision on the rezoning request, the commission should make a decision on the appropriateness of the C-3 district for the proposed use and perhaps a C-2 rezoning would be more appropriate. The applicant was present and was asked to clarify his intentions for the property, which he did. It was clear that the proposed uses would better fit the C-3 district and the commission proceeded with that request. 

After some discussion it was the general consensus that the proposed rezoning is generally consistent with the existing land use character of the area, which is transitioning toward general commercial use. Manager Vaslo noted that the Public Hearing was noticed in the newspaper and that properties within 300 feet were noticed by U.S. Mail and that the Twp received no written or verbal comments, for or against, the proposed rezoning. With public comments ending the following motions were offered: 
Motion #438 To Close Public Hearing.

Motion by Kecskes supported by Smith to close the Public Hearing for Parcels # 5801-013-017-20 and # 5801-013-017-30 and the requested rezoning from Ag to C-3.       

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.
Motion #439 To Recommend. 
Motion by Stumpmier supported by Booth to recommend to the Twp Board approval of the rezoning of Parcels # 5801-013-017-20 and # 5801-013-017-30 from Ag, Agricultural to C-3, Heavy Commercial.    

Roll Call: 6 - Yes, 0 – No            Motion carried. 
B. A site plan review for Parcel #5801-006-025-01, 75 acres of vacant land on W. Newburg Road, Carleton, MI 48117. The parcel is owned by Capernall Farms, LLC and the applicant is Steven Niswander who is proposing a wetland mitigation bank. 
Chairman Smith began the discussion by asking Planner Young to review the site plan submission for the commission. In Wade Trim’s letter dated 5/10/17 to the Planning Commission members, the planner reviewed the site plan and shared his comments. In consideration of the requirements of the Ash Township Zoning Ordinance and sound planning principles, the planner gave a brief background on the property and the proposed wetland mitigation bank use. The planner also gave some insight into wetland mitigation banking as defined by the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality. He noted that the Ash Twp Zoning Ordinance did not list this use specifically but the ordinance gives the planning commission authority to allow any other use which is determined by the planning commission to be of the same general character as and compatible with other permitted uses in the zoning district for which it is being proposed. The planner’s specific comments were regarding the existing structures on the property and if they would remain, and if so, how would they be used. How signage would be used and located. That the Twp Engineer should review the plan to ensure proper site drainage. And last that the applicant should secure all necessary permits from the various agencies having jurisdiction over the project. The planner’s recommendation was to approve the site plan.

The applicant was present and answered the planners question and concerns to the best of his abilities. The commission members also had questions as did the Twp Manager as he related concerns brought forth from calls and conversations he had with property owners in the area. Again the applicant did his best to answer concerns and questions. After a lengthy discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #440 To Table. 
Motion by Smith supported by Stumpmier to table the site plan to allow the commission members to have a site visit to the applicant wetland bank in Exeter Twp before making a decision on the proposed site in Ash Twp. .    

Roll Call: 64- Yes, 2 – No (Carmack, Mossburg)           Motion carried. 
With no other business in front of the commission and no further comments from the audience the follow motion was offered:

Motion #441 Meeting Adjourn.  
Motion by Booth supported by Kecskes to adjourn at 8:35 p.m.  

Voice vote taken.     Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted
Jim Vaslo, Ash Township Manager
